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PRINCIPAL’S MESSGAGE 

Dear Parents, 

Everyone is still on a high today after last night's musical production. The children lifted to another level on stage 

last night and we are all so proud of them. I am very much looking forward to the production of the DVD of the 

event and we will have information about order forms to you as soon as possible. 

'Imagine a Musical' has been a wonderful community event and I offer my thanks again to all parents, staff and 

children involved in the production - from set, costume and prop making through to the preparation and ticket 

sales. We had approximately 1400 people (including the children) in attendance last night. This was true 

testament to the support that is within our community. 

I believe the children have had a wonderful opportunity to 

experience performance and to understand what is involved 

in putting a production together. In particular, they have had 

direct experience in seeing how people have to work together 

to create something special. 

We have decided to have a low key day at school today after 

all the excitement of last night. There were no awards assemblies today. We will be holding our first Core Values 

Awards Assembly on Monday morning at 8:45 in the school hall. Information about this event is presented 

further on in the newsletter. 

Please keep your prayers going for our First Communicants. Another two groups will receive the sacrament this 

weekend.  

Finally, we finish school next Friday September 23rd for Term Three. Next week begins the phase in period for 

Summer uniform. Children may wear Summer or Winter uniform depending on weather conditions. No matter 

the choice, the children are required to wear full Summer or full Winter uniform, not a mix and match of both. 

We change over to Summer uniform officially Monday, September 10th - the first day of Term Four. 

The staff and I thank you for the part you have played in supporting St John's during Term Three and hope you 

enjoy having the children home for a couple of weeks. 

Best wishes for the week ahead, 

Mark Bateman 
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SPIRITUAL NEWS 

CORE VALUES AWARDS – TERM 3 

Congratulations to the children who have been chosen to receive the Core 

Values Award for Term 3. We have been looking closely at the values of 

compassion, respect and celebration this term and the children have all been 

reflecting on how we show the core values at St John’s. 

The Awards will be given out at assembly on Monday morning at 8:45. 

First Name Year Core Values being recognised 

Valentina B Kindergarten KB Respect and Compassion 

Blake W Kindergarten KP Respect and Compassion 

Antonio Z Year 1G Respect, service and Justice 

Piper C Year 1KD Service, Respect and Compassion 

Vittoria F Year 1B Compassion and Respect 

Marlon I Year 2N Compassion, Respect and Hope 

Charlotte C Year 2C Compassion and Respect 

Domenico B Year 3PG Compassion 

Chloe F Year 3KJ Compassion, Respect and Hope 

Holly D Year 3M Compassion  

Maegan D Year 4R Compassion, Hope and Celebration 

Aidan H Year 4D Compassion, Service and Celebration 

Angel M Year 5ID Respect, Celebration, Compassion 

Isaac B Year 5M Respect, Compassion, Celebration 

Ellie W Year 6SF Respect and Compassion 

Nina W Year 6O Celebration, Respect, Justice  & Compassion 

Joseph M Year 4/5/6B Compassion and Celebration 
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CELEBRATING THE EUCHARIST 

Last Saturday night, we began the celebration of First Eucharist (First Holy 

Communion) in our Parish and it continues this weekend.   

Congratulations to the children who have carried out their ministries with great 

reverence. Many thanks to Anthony Frazer and Lisa and Richard Rourke for helping 

with the music.  Thanks also to the Year 3 teachers for supporting the students at this 

special time. 

SCHOOL NEWS   

NEW ADMINISTRATION OFFICER 

I am pleased to announce the appointment of new Administrations Officer to St John's. Mrs Suzanne Franks 

begins work on Wednesday, September 21st. Mrs Franks has experience working in school administration in 

Catholic and government schools on the north shore and the Northern Beaches along with a background in 

business and marketing. Sincere thanks to Mrs Jenny Saggus, Mrs Andy Poole, Ms Carolyn McNamara and to 

Leah De-Fina for ensuring the school office has run smoothly during our staff transition. I am sure you will 

join me and the staff in welcoming Suzanne to St John's. 

DIARY 

Week 10 Term 3 
Mon 19 Sep 

Week 10 Term 3 
Tues 20 Sep 

Week 10 Term 3 
Wed 21 Sep 

Week 10 Term 3 
Thu 22 Sep 

Week 10 Term 3 
Fri 23 Sep 

Week 10 Term 3 
Sat/Sun 24/25 

TRANSITION TO SUMMER UNIFORM 

Core Value 

Award 

Assembly, 

8.45am 

6SF & 1B - Mass 

9:15am 

Kinder 2017 

Play to Learn 

Session 2, 

9.15am  

Year 3 & 4 

Gala Day 

 

3M, 3KJ & 3PG 
Mass 9:15 

Year 5 & 6 
Gala Day 

Police visit for 
Year 1 

Year 5 Parents 
Dinner, Collaroy 

Hotel, 7pm 

K-2 Assembly, 
8.45am  

Parent 
Reflection 
Group 8.50am 

Kinder 2017 
Play to Learn 
Session 2, 
9.15am 

3-6 Assembly 
2.40pm 

Last Day of 
Term 3 

 

Week 1 Term 4 
Mon 10 Oct 

Week 1 Term 4 
Tues 11 Oct 

Week 1 Term 4 
Wed 12 Oct 

Week 1 Term 4 
Thu 13 Oct 

Week 1 Term 4 
Fri 14 Oct 

Week 1 Term 4 
Sat/Sun 15/16 

STUDENTS TO WEAR SUMMER UNIFORM 

First Day of 

Term 4 

    Sat 5pm, School 
Parish Mass Yr 2 

& 3 
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SCHOOL NEWS  

TRANSITION TO SUMMER UNIFORM 

Students are invited to transition into their summer uniform from next Monday 
19th September. This transition period will be for the last week of the term and all 
students must wear their summer uniform from Week 1 Term 4. During the 
transition period please make sure that children wear either full summer, or full 
winter uniform. 

A reminder that the Uniform Shop is open Thursdays 8.30-9am and 2.30-3pm and has a generous 
stock of pre-loved uniforms. 

YEAR3/4 AND 5/6 GALA DAYS 

On Tuesday 20th September (Years 3 & 4) and Thursday 22nd September (Years 
5 & 6) all students in Years 3-6 will participate in Gala Days with other 
Northern Beaches Catholic Schools. Students have chosen to play AFL, 

Cricket or Netball gala days. 
AFL and Cricket  will be held at Rat Park and Netball at John Fisher Park,  
Curl Curl.   
NO DOGS ARE PERMITTED ON THE GROUNDS. 

POLDING ATHLETICS CARNIVAL 

On Friday the 9th of September, Kevihn J, Andie M, Logan C, and Rory M, went to the Polding Athletics 

championships to compete in their various events.  

Andie ran her heart out in the 100m and made it to the final coming  

an impressive 7th overall.  

Kevihn has a strong shot put that went 8.5m, resulting in 11th place 

out of all the Polding 12 year olds. 

Logan was in the 800m for 12yr olds. Despite running a PB time, 

Logan was pipped for third by a measly six hundredth of a second in 

a photo finish.  

Rory was representing our school in high jump. It was exciting to 

watch how close he came at each height. As the other competitors 

hit the bar, Rory stayed focused and cleared 1.45m; another personal best. He ended up in third and is 

through to the All School State Championship.  

IMAGINE A MUSICAL  

COSTUMES 

Please return costumes to your class as soon as possible and ensure that your name is marked off the list. 
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CANTEEN  

IMPORTANT NOTE: The Canteen is CLOSED every THURSDAY 

W10 Term 3 
19 Sep 

F Costa 

O Marcellino 

W10 Term 3 
20 Sep 

S Olsen  

J Castorina 

W10 Term 3 
21 Sep 

D Albanese  

C Turner 

W10 Term 3 
22 Sep 

CANTEEN 

CLOSED 

W10 Term 3 
23 Sep 

CANTEEN 

CLOSED 

CANTEEN CLOSED 
THURSDAYS 
 
We require 2 volunteers 
each day to operate the 
canteen. 
 
If anyone would like to join 
our group of canteen 
volunteers, click here or 
email Fiona on 
fionacosta3@yahoo.com.au 

Canteen Coordinator:  

Fiona Costa (0409 566 640) 

W1 Term 4 
10 Oct 

F Costa 

O Marcellino 

W1 Term 4 
11 Oct 

G Ferris  

R Gamgee 

W1 Term 4 
12 Oct 

S Forrester 

K Thompson 

W1 Term 4 
13 Oct 

CANTEEN 

CLOSED 

W1 Term 4 
14 Oct 

A Papanicolau 

N Delrennie 

CANTEEN CLOSED FOR CLEANING – LAST DAY OF TERM 3 

Please note that the canteen will be closed on the last day of term, Friday 23rd 

September. Please make sure that you send a packed lunch for your child on 

this day. 

CANTEEN VOLUNTEERS TERM 4 

Please see below for an updated roster for Canteen Volunteers 

NEW MENU TERM 4 

Please see below for the updated Term 4 summer canteen menu 

 P&F NEWS  

Nominations are now open for the 2017 Executive Committee. Please see 

below for more information.

https://www.sjandbb.catholic.edu.au/_uploads/ppage/files/Application%20for%20Canteen%20Volunteers.pdf
mailto:fionacosta3@yahoo.com.au
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To nominate, or if you would like more information, please contact: 
- Paul Bedford - P&F President:  pbedford2099@gmail.com 

- Peta Sargent  - P&F Secretary:   petasargent@optusnet.com.au 

The St John’s P & F Annual general Meeting is to be held on 
Wednesday 16th November 2016.  

We are calling for nominations for the Executive Committee: 
 President 

 Vice President 
 Treasurer 
 Secretary 

 
Nominations are due by  Monday 31st October 

 



ST JOHN’S NARRAWEENA TERM 4 2016 

SPRING/SUMMER MENU 

1. All orders should be on paper bags with single payment inside 

2. CANTEEN IS CLOSED EVERY THURSDAY 

3. To avoid disappointment please quote correct prices. 

4. Our canteen uses sliced wholemeal bread and rolls. 

5. GF represents Gluten free item 

 

 
 

 

HOT FOOD 

Twista Bolognese Pasta   $3.50 

Macaroni Cheese Pasta   $3.50 

GF NEW Fried Rice   $3.50 

GF NEW Beef Lasagne                    $4.50 

Chicken Noodles    $2.50 

Ham & Pineapple Pizza    $3.00 

Sausage Roll    $2.00 

Spring Rolls        60c 

Corn on Cob        90c 

Chicken Burger (lettuce, tomato & mayonnaise)  $3.50  

Chicken Tender Wrap (lettuce & mayonnaise) $3.00 

EXTRAS 

Tomato Sauce        30c 

Sweet n Sour Sauce       30c 

LUNCH BAGS 20c each 

Our canteen follows the FRESH TASTES @ 

SCHOOL Healthy Canteen Strategy. 

 

 

pP 

SANDWICHES/ROLLS 

(Rolls add 70c extra) 

White bread sandwiches & rolls available upon request 

Vegemite     $1.50 

Jam     $1.50 

Cheese     $2.00 

Tuna     $2.50 

Ham     $2.50 

Chicken      $2.50 

Salad (lettuce, tomato, carrot,  

cucumber & beetroot)  $3.50 

Ham, Cheese & Tomato       $3.50 

Tuna & Cucumber          $3.00 

Cheese & Tomato             $2.50 

Ham/Chicken & Salad        $4.50 

Chicken, Lettuce & Mayonnaise  $3.50 
 TOASTIES 

Cheese     $2.00 

Chicken, Cheese & Corn   $3.50 

Ham, Cheese & Tomato   $3.50 

Cheese & Tomato    $2.50 

 

 

SUSHI WEDNESDAY 

Orders must be in before 9:45am 

   Avocado        All  $3.00 

  Tuna 

  Vegetable 

  Tuna & Cucumber 

  Tuna & Avocado 

FRUIT 

Seasonal Fruit    80c 

Fruit Salad    $3.00 

SNACKS 

Red Rock Deli Chips Honey Soy           $1.00 

GF Red Rock Deli Chips Sea Salt  $1.00 

Grain Waves    $1.00 

GF Piranha Chips        $1.00 

Gingerbread babies   60c 

Go Cookie    70c 

Fingerbun            $1.70 

GF Popcorn Full Bag          $1.00 

                Half Bag    50c 

DRINKS  

All drinks $1.50 

Flavoured Milk (Chocolate, Banana, Strawberry) 

Bottled Water 

Focus Flavoured Water  

100% Fruit Juice 

FROZEN  

OVER THE COUNTER ITEMS 

Icy bites     50c 

Frozen Juice Cups    80c 

Moosies     $1.00 

Icypole          $1.20 

Fandangles                $1.60 

Frozen Yoghurt               $2.00 

All Natural Juice Slushy   $1.50 

 



   
Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 
10 Oct 
F Costa 
O Marcellino 

11 Oct 
G Ferris 
R Gamgee 

12 Oct 
S Forrester 
K Thompson 

13 Oct 
CLOSED 

14 Oct 
A Papanicolau 
N Delrennie 

17 Oct  
G Polito 
N Biddle 
 

18 Oct 
D Panucci 
B Haroutonian 

19 Oct 
C Turner 
K Blyth 

20 Oct 
CLOSED 

21 Oct 
L Arteaga 
J Spiteri 
K Ward 

24 Oct 
E Burrell 
C Gategood 

25 Oct 
M Facer 
S Rooke  
 

26 Oct 
N Spencer 
M Herrero  
 

27 Oct 
CLOSED 

28Oct 
L Miners  
M Southan 
K Burke  

31Oct 
M Di Palma 
J Slight  
 

1 Nov 
L Morgan 
N Zaina  
 

2 Nov 
M Myers 
C Glover   

3 Nov 
CLOSED 
 

4 Nov 
S Letts 
A Amoroso 
C Miller 

7 Nov 
M Egan 
K Macbeth 

8 Nov 
K Clemesha 
S Formosa 

9 Nov 
C Turner  
M Boulos  
 

10 Nov 
CLOSED 

11 Nov 
J Laird 
N Martlew  

14 Nov 
S Kevric 
F Doust 

15 Nov 
R Castorina  
M Delsal 

16 Nov 
M Martin 
J Bradley  
 

17 Nov 
CLOSED 

18 Nov 
N Mascolo 
K Vumbaca  
A Lalic 

21 Nov 
F Costa 
O Marcellino 

22 Nov 
C Campbell  
J McManus  
 

23 Nov 
P Moore 
T Hawthorne 
B Gant 

24 Nov 
CLOSED 

25 Nov 
G Alessi  
M Paola 
L Oppedisano 

28 Nov 
H Byrne 
J Kipa 
 

29 Nov 
L Rourke  
G Ferris 
 

30 Nov 
D Albanese  
C Lambert 

1 Dec 
CLOSED 

2 Dec 
N Leventis 
T Collins  

5 Dec 
G Curran 
F Doust 

6 Dec 
B Haroutonian  
D Panucci 
 

7 Dec 
S Forrester 
K Thompson 

8 Dec 
CLOSED 

9 Dec 
M Southan 
H Baumann  
C Miller 

12 Dec 
F Costa 
O Marcellino 

13 Dec 
S Olsen  
J Castorina 

14 Dec 
NEED HELP 

15 Dec 
CLOSED 

16 Dec 
CLOSED FOR 
CLEANING  

 
 
 

CANTEEN ROSTER TERM 4 2016 
 

 
Can all volunteers check the above roster for their allocated day on 

canteen and if you are unable to attend please make arrangements for 
your replacement.  

  
Contact details for other volunteers are available here or on the website 

under School Community/Canteen News. 
The Volunteer Contact list is password protected – please contact the 

office for the password. 
 

Fiona Costa    99752532 or 0409566640 
All volunteers are required to be at canteen by 9.00am and will finish by 

2.30pm.   

https://www.sjandbb.catholic.edu.au/_uploads/ppage/files/Volunteeer%20phone%20no%20Term%203%202016.pdf

